
 
 

 

 

 

September 24, 2021 
 
The Honorable Kathie Tovo 
District 9 Council Member 
301 W 2nd Street 
Austin, TX 78701 
  
 
Dear Council Member Tovo, 
 
At the September General Membership meeting of the Old West Austin Neighborhood Association 
(OWANA), our members voted in favor of renaming Lamar Beach Park to Volma Overton Sr. Shores, 
in honor of one of Austin’s most prominent leaders in the Civil Rights Movement. On behalf of the 
Membership, our hope is that this vote is part of the initiation of the formal renaming process.  
 
We appreciate your attention to this request, and please contact us if you need any additional 
information from us to move this process forward.  
 
Please  be advised that this letter is an updated letter of support for renaming; OWANA also voted 
in support of the renaming at the June 2019 meeting and sent a letter to you (see attached) dated 
July 28, 2019.  
 
Thank you for service to our city, and contact me if you have any questions about this matter.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Adrienne Goldsberry 
Chair, OWANA Steering Committee 
chair@owana.org 
 

 

 

 

 

Steering Committee Members: 
Adrienne Goldsberry, Chair 
Renae Alsobrook, Christine Buendel, Sandy Cartwright, Kate Ertle, Claudette Kazzoun, Kevin Kimbrough, 
Andi March, Maureen Metteauer, Shawn Shillington, Alexer Taganas, Jim Todd, Derek Victory 








